Meet Your Child’s Classteacher  

Consultation Survey

October 2015

Parents attending: 116  Total Number of replies:  85
Objectives:

· To give parents and carers the opportunity to meet the teaching team in their child’s class
· To remind parents and carers about their role in supporting their child and working with the school as outlined in the home school agreement
· To give parents and carers an overview of the new curriculum in relation to their child’s year groups and to provide clear information on the main areas of study
· To explain to parents how we mark pupils’ work and give feedback during lessons 
· To give parents information on how pupils’ work is assessed in relation to year group expectations and to provide information on statutory testing (where appropriate)
· To outline expectations regarding homework and to provide parents with information on how to support their child with their home learning activities
· To give information on attendance, safeguarding and other key policies
· To give parents the opportunity to express their views on class meetings and to offer suggestions for future meetings

How would you describe the session with your child’s teacher?  Replies 84
	excellent 
	very good 
	good 
	satisfactory
	room for improvement

	67
	71%
	20
	21%
	4
	4%
	3
	3%
	
	


How would you describe  the quality of the information that you received? replies 83
	excellent 
	very good 
	good 
	satisfactory
	room for improvement

	65
	70%
	20
	22%
	4
	4%
	1
	1%
	
	


Did the meeting help you to understand the new curriculum topics and how your child’s work is marked?85
	Yes 
	83
	98%
	No/not fully
	2
	2%


Did the meeting provided you with information on how to support your child with their learning?86
	Yes 
	85
	99%
	No
	1
	1%


What did you find most useful?
Below is a selection of comments made by parents and carers:
· The information about the curriculum and how to support my child at home

· Information on reading and writing

· Finding out about the goals set for children as this helps when supporting children at home

· Everything was very useful

· The information on the new curriculum/changes in the new curriculum

· Learning about assessment and homework support 

· Knowing what my child is learning and how I can work with them at home

· Finding out about what was taught

· It is now much clearer what I need to do with my child and the subjects to work on at home
· I now clearly understand the new curriculum and how to support my child at home
· Parental engagement and class rules

· In depth details about the curriculum and programme of study

· How pupils read/understand books

· Information about home learning

· The meeting was useful and informative I think I can approach teachers for help and advice

· Highly informative – I gained a better insight on what the school’s expectations are of pupils and parents and how to help my child with homework

· Finding out about the new curriculum/SATs

· How the pupils are assessed in different topics/subjects Information on how to support my child at home, it is also interesting to know about all the things the school puts in place to help the children learn

· This is my first meeting and compared to my child’s previous school I found this partnership with parents so exciting and essential for me. I do appreciate every bit of information I received today.

· The learning plan and about homework

· Information on safeguarding and the anti-bullying policy

· The information on the topics and the explanation was very easy to understand and helpful

· All the information was very useful

· Knowing about what the children will be learning throughout the year and how you will support them

How can we improve next time?
A selection of comments:
· Free discussion time 
· Having regular meetings

· Tea and coffees (not available at all meetings)
· Adult chairs
· More hand-outs to go with the presentation
· I had all the info I needed so no improvements needed

· Shorter meetings
· You are doing very well I cannot complain just keep up the good work

· Nothing everything was clear and excellent

· Keep up the good work I am very happy with my child’s progress and teachers’ effort

· Timing (for parents that work) 

· More information of home learning resources for SATS

· No need for improvement the session was delivered well You already do well – thanks

· More information on the progress of my child

· Everything is really very good and I just wanted to say keep it up all staff members in Y4 are doing a really good job
· Seeing the children’s work so we can help with pushing them

Summary

· The value parents put on learning and learning support really stood out in the comments.

· These have been our best attended meetings to date with over 116 parents/carers attending and 85 evaluations completed 
· Some parents attended more than one class meeting (as was intended)
· Class teachers kept a register and information was available for parents that didn’t attend. Some parents made appointments to see the teacher at other times.
· Feedback was overwhelmingly positive with 92% rating the session as excellent or very good and 92% rating the quality of the information received as excellent or very good.
· Almost all (98%) said the meeting helped them to understand the new curriculum topics and how their child was marked.
· Almost all (99%) said the meeting provided them with information on how to support their child with their learning/homework.
· The things parents found most useful were the information on the curriculum and on learning (in school and at home). 
· Overall the information given was considered to be useful and clearly presented.

· There were very few areas for improvement/suggestions and many parents used this box on the evaluation sheet to comment on how much they appreciate the work that was done in school and to thank the teaching team for their support and help.

· Hand-outs, regular meeting and shorter meetings were the main suggestions made but these were only mentioned by a couple of parents/carers

Feedback from teachers

· Meetings were well attended and it was useful to meet parents right at the start of the school year
· Some parents were unable to attend but made appointments later in the week
· There were a couple of babies in some meetings that were crying and made it difficult for parents to hear

In response to the feedback we received we will put into place the following actions in time for next September:

Actions for Next Year

· Provide hand-outs of the presentations

· Provide refreshments for all sessions

· Send information home for those parents unable to attend 

· Let parents know that the meetings are unsuitable for very young children and let parents know the dates of the meeting at the end of the summer term so they have plenty of notice to arrange child care or take time off work

· Keep the information on uniform and procedures short and to the point so the majority of the session can focus on the curriculum, teaching and learning and homework support 
Thank you to everyone who attended the meetings and took the time to complete a questionnaire.

Tina Batkin 

Deputy Headteacher










